
April 2024 

 

 

Greetings, 

 

I want to start by thanking all the Units, Posts and American Legion Family 
members who came out and welcomed our National President to Arizona.  
President Lisa had a great time and was very impressed with the work our 
Arizona Units are doing.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart to everyone 
who had a hand in planning an event for her. 

At this writing Arizona has hit 100% in membership.  WAY TO GO!!!  That also 
means that I will be wearing a dress for the opening processional at the 
convention on June 21st 8:15 am at El Conquistador in Tucson.  Please be early 
to get a seat. 

Detachment Commander Chris “Baz” Balsley and I will be having a combined 
Homecoming Dinner on April 13th at Post 26 505 W 2nd Ave Mesa, AZ 85210. 
No host starts at 4:30pm. The Program starts at 5:30. Please contact Mary 
Dunn at 602-999-7481 or at dunnworks@cox.net to RSVP ASAP. 

I can’t believe this year is less than 80 days away from completion.  I have had 
a great time representing you all.  

Until next month, 

Rose 
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